
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BALRANALD BEAUTIFICATION 
COMMITTEE HELD AT THE COUNCIL CHAMBERS, ON 1st OCTOBER 
2014, COMMENCING AT 7:10PM 

 
 
PRESENT: Cr Elaine Campbell, Mary Grisdale, Karen Norfolk and DID John 

Stevenson.  
 
APOLOGIES:  Cr Steve O’Halloran, Cr Jeff Mannix, Jill Bath, Marg Vanzanten, Vicki 

Burke, Greg Camin, Gaye Renfrey and GM Aaron Drenovski.  

  
Business arising from the Minutes  

1. DID advised that mature trees are currently being delivered for planting to 
Bank St and Moa St. Bank St island will also be grass seeded at this time.  
 

2. Additional roses for main street gardens are in stock and will be planted 
during the next week.  
 

3. DID advised that main street and town approaches clean-up is underway as 
final preparations for the 5 Rivers Festival.  
 

4. DID advised the Committee that there is a $30,000 budget for entry signs and 
public consultation will begin on design concepts in the near future in 
conjunction with the completion of the discovery centre. 

 
General Business: 

1. Cr Elaine Campbell suggested that the two wave seats presently nearing 
completion could be located in Market St, (possibly near the newsagents and 
at the other end in the vicinity of Foodworks). DID to action.  
 

2. A discussion took place on the replacement of the mesh style seats to the 
main street upon completion of the new paving works. DID to action.  
 

3. Jill conveyed that the twin palm tree at the info centre needs a good watering 
and some fertiliser as it is starting to look dry. DID to action.  
 

4. Cr Campbell raised the need to attend to Athol Pines and trees generally 
within the pool grounds prior to season commencement. DID to action.   
 

There being no further business the meeting closed at 7.45pm.           
 
Next Meeting: Wednesday 5th November 2014 at 7pm at Council Chambers.   

 
 


